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                18th October 2019 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Out of School Club 
Thank you to all our families who support our Breakfast and Out of School Club; we hope the facilities we 
have in place go some way to helping you with childcare before and after school. 
 
In response to a request from a parent, we have considered the times we serve food at our Out of School 
Club and will be making some changes effective from Monday.   
 

Session time Cost to families Food Provided 
Served 
between 

3.15pm to 4.25pm  £4.00 
Free access to water and, on request, a 
piece of fruit  

4.26pm to 5.15pm £8.00 
A light snack comprising of a sandwich or 
toasted teacake, toast or toastie, beans 
or spaghetti on toast etc 

4.35pm 
and 
5.05pm 

5.16pm to 
5.45pm/6.00pm 

£11.00 to 5.45pm on 
Thursday & Friday, £12 to 
6.00pm on Monday to 
Wednesday  

Already eaten in session above. 
 

 
Our Out of School Club Leaders, Miss Langhorn and Mrs Harrop, will begin preparing the food with the 
children from 4.30pm so if you are collecting your child at the end of the first session at 4.25pm, please 
may we kindly ask that the collection is prompt so that the leaders have time to prepare food and feed all 
our hungry children!  If your child is staying for the second or third session and you would like them to have 
the light tea, then please do not collect before 5.00pm in case they are mid-tea.  Likewise, if you would 
prefer for your child not to have the tea and only access the childcare provision, please let the office or the 
OOS Club leaders know. 
 
Uniform  
Please can you ensure your children are wearing the correct school uniform. Oversized bows, themed 
headbands, nail polish and trainers are starting to sneak themselves into school again. Lovely though they 
may be, they are not school uniform and there have been some broken and damaged items as part of the 
wear and tear of the school day. 
Girls are permitted to wear their hair down, but they must have a bobble in school and be able to tie their 
own hair up for PE. 
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Outstanding payments on ParentPay 

Please could parents and carers ensure that any outstanding ParentPay debts are cleared before 
Wednesday 23rd October? Across the federation, there is an agreed maximum debt per child, which is 
£30.00. This includes any school dinner, trip, and out of school club payments. Within ParentPay there is 
the facility to pre-load your Parent account with a credit balance, in order that you can make payments for 
items in advance. To do this, just select the payment item and choose how much you would like to 
add.  The cash will be debited from your bank account at that time but will sit within your ParentPay credit 
balance to be debited each time your child has a lunch or attends an Out of School Club. 
 
Parents/Carers of Year 6 pupils  
Please note that you will need to apply online for secondary school places by the 31st October 2019.  This 
date falls over half-term, so this is the last opportunity for school to remind you of the deadline. 
 
France Residential March 2020 

We are really excited to confirm that the residential visit for our federation Year 5 & 6 pupils will be going 
ahead in March 2020.  We now have a fantastic 28 pupils who would like to go – 12 from Chapel Haddlesey, 
9 from Burton Salmon and 7 from Barlow.  For us to be able to confirm the booking and reserve the 
accommodation, we need all families to pay the £65 deposit payment on ParentPay by Monday of next 
week.  Your child will not have a place without this deposit payment being made. 
 
Message from Mr Marshall, Federation RE Lead 
In reflection of our distinctive Christian vision to represent ‘one family branching out together,’ the three 
schools in our Federation are working together to broaden the horizons of our pupils and introduce them 
to people of different faiths and cultures. Over the next year, we will be welcoming in visitors to the 
Federation who represent and champion different faiths and beliefs. These will include: a practising 
Buddhist. We are confident that these experiences will equip our pupils to show respect and understanding 
for people who are different from them. 
 
Macmillan Coffee Morning 
The final total raised for this very worthy charity was £71.55.  Thank you all for your support. 
 
World Mental Health Awareness day 
Thank you to everyone who took part in World Mental Health day by donating £1 to wear non-uniform 
clothing, we raised a fantastic £56.00.  This will go to Compass Buzz who work with schools, including our 
own, supporting children’s mental health. 
 
Class 3 School Trip to Ledsham Education Centre 
The Year 5 and 6 children will be taking part in various woodland activities on their trip on Thursday 24th 
October.  Could children please wear sensible trousers, wellies or waterproof walking boots, their normal 
school uniform top and a warm/waterproof coat?  The children who are having a school packed lunch have 
selected their own sandwich filling; some children informed us that they will be having a packed lunch from 
home, so please check with your child that they have passed on the correct information.  Could you please 
ensure that all children bring a water bottle.  If you have not already done so, the voluntary payment of 
£5.00 is still set up as a payment item on ParentPay and we would like to thank those who have already 
made their contribution.   
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Indoor Athletics – first day back to school after half-term 
The Year 5 and Year 6 six pupils from across the federation will be attending an Indoor Athletics event at 
Holy Family High School on Monday 4th November.  The children will travel with Mrs S. Smith and Mrs 
Winder by coach, leaving school at 9.00am, picking up the children and staff from Barlow on the way to 
Holy Family.  Could your child please come to school dressed in their PE kit and bring their uniform in a bag 
to change in to upon their return.  The children will be back at school for lunch as normal. There will be no 
cost for this event. 
 
Facebook 
A Facebook account is active for Chapel Haddlesey School, ‘like’ it 
and you will be able to follow all school events.  
 
Chapel Haddlesey Open Day for Parents of Prospective families 
Chapel Haddlesey will be welcoming prospective new families of pre-school and primary aged children on 
the following date:- 

 Wednesday 6th November – 9.15am until 11.30am  
If you know of any families who would like to know more about Chapel Haddlesey School, please encourage 
them to contact Mrs Charlton on 01757 270282.   
 
Barlow Open Days for Parents of Prospective Families  
Barlow will be welcoming prospective new families of primary aged children to two open days on the 
following dates:-  

 Monday, 21st October – 9.15am until 11.30am 

 Thursday 5th December – 9.15am until 11.30am  
If you know any families who would like to know about our friendly school, please encourage them to ring 
school and speak to Mrs Briggs on 01757 618319.  
 
Burton Salmon Open Days for Parents of Prospective families 
Burton Salmon will be welcoming prospective new families of pre-school and primary aged children on the 
following dates:- 

 Wednesday, 23rd October – 9.15am until 11.30am  

 Tuesday 26th November – 1.30pm until 3.00pm  
If you know any families who would like to know more about Burton Salmon School, please encourage 
them to contact Mrs Obridge on 01977 672405. 
 
Clothing donations 
We have a Bag2School collection on Tuesday 12th November 2019.  This is a great opportunity to clear out 
any unwanted clothing/shoes/belts/bags/towels/curtains/bedding; they do not, however, collect school 
uniform.  If you have any school uniform that is in good condition that you would like to donate to school 
for CHAPS to hold a second hand uniform sale, please hand it to any member of staff to forward to CHAPS. 
Bag2School collection bags will be sent home with children today.  Donations to Bag2School should be 
placed outside the front door on the morning of 12th November 2019 to be collected. 
 

Bonfire day school dinner menu  
On Tuesday 5th November, we will be having a ‘Bonfire menu’ for school dinner. Mrs Page, our fab cook, 

will be providing a celebratory meal of chilli with jacket potatoes and optional cheese topping, with a 
gingerbread biscuit. Please let the office know if your child would like to choose this option instead (if they 
normally have packed lunches). Thank you. 
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Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs R Lindley 
Head of School 
 
Diary Dates 

Monday 21st October  Barlow open morning for prospective parents of primary aged children 
9.15am – 11.30am 

Wednesday 23rd October  Y6 SATs Meeting for Parents 3.15pm 

 Burton Salmon open morning for prospective parents of pre-school and 
primary aged children 9.30am-11.30am 

Thursday 24th October  Class 3 Trip for Woodland session at Ledsham  

Friday 25th October  Celebration Worship 9.00am 

 Break up for half term 

 Non-uniform day for charity 

Thursday 31st October  Deadline for applying for Secondary School place 

Monday 4th November   Back to school 

 Year 5 and Year 6 Indoor Athletics 

Tuesday 5th November  Bonfire lunch 

Wednesday 6th November  Chapel Haddlesey open morning for prospective parents of pre-school 
and primary aged children 

Tuesday 12th November   Class 2 Parents’ Evening from 3.30pm 

 Bag2School collection at Haddlesey 

Wednesday 13th November  Whole school Parents’ Evening from 3.30pm 

Thursday 14th November  Class 1 and Class 3 Parents’ Evening from 3.30pm 

Friday 15th November  Children In Need Day 

 CHAPS Clothes Exchange Night 7.00pm – 9.00pm 

Tuesday 26th November  Burton Salmon open afternoon for prospective parents of pre-school and 
primary aged children 1.00pm-3.00pm 

Wednesday 27th November  Y5/Y6 Drug Awareness Assembly 

Friday 29th November  Celebration Worship 9.00am 

Saturday 30th November  CHAPS Christmas Fayre 

Thursday 5th December  Barlow open morning for prospective parents of primary aged children 
9.15am – 11.30am 

Sunday 15th December  Carol Service and Christingle 5.00pm at Haddlesey Church 

Friday 20th December  Celebration Worship 9.00am 

 Christmas Party  

 Break up for Christmas 

Tuesday 7th January  Back to school 

Wednesday 15th January  Deadline for Primary School applications for September 2020 

 


